ANZACPE

Australia and New Zealand Association for Clinical Pastoral Education

Minutes of the 16th Annual General Meeting
Held on Monday, September 4, at 1100 and continued on Thursday, September 7, 2006 at 0915, at Pallotti College, Milgrove, Victoria.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

The President, Allison Whitby, opened the meeting and welcomed those present.

Present:  


Allison Whitby (chair),  Ruth McCall, Les Underwood, Ken 
Shakespeare, Marilyn Hope, Rosemarie Say, Helen Squire, Ian Bayliss, Alan 
Galt, Judith Peterkin, Liz Murphy, Bernardette Wurlod, Margie Virgin, John 
Virgin, Gillian Henderson, Val Henderson, Emil Neven, Don Prince, Jenni 
Wegener, Roy Alexander, Eric Cave, Dan Murphy, John McAlpine, Peter 

Powell, Lynne Robertson, Carol Duthie, Graeme Gibbons, 
Kath Maclean, Jan 

Corbett-Jones, David Stark, Ian Breguet, Andy Calder and Mary Klasen.

Apologies and greetings from: 


Keith McCollim (letter), Peter Ryan, Jenny Washington, Adrian Flemming,

Noel Bekker, Boyd Glassey, Jenny Harrison, Bizz Jelly, Julie O’Brien, Roy 

Bradley, Drew Lelean, Derm Buchanan and Morris Key.


That the apologies be received



Moved







Carried

Personal:
Roy Bradley
-
celebrated 80th birthday in May



Joan Hemmenway
-  President, ACPE, illness



Alan Galt
-
awarded OAM, Queen’s Birthday honours



David Stark
-
indicated that this was possibly his last AGM






Members honoured David for his very 





significant contribution to ANZACPE.   The 





President reminded members of the article 





David wrote on the history of ANZACPE and 





printed in MST, July, 2000.


Marlene and John Paver – conference members were informed of 





John’s illness and asked to remember them.
1 
The Secretary moved that the proposed Agenda as circulated be the Agenda 

for the AGM, 2006.











Carried

2 
That the Minutes of the 15th AGM be confirmed. 



Moved:  






Carried
3 
Business arising from the minutes and not listed elsewhere in the agenda:


3.1 
ANZACPE Website



No report had been received from Jenny Washington.  Noted that some 


member bodies have their own website, namely ASPEA and NZACPE.


No further action was taken.


3.2
ACPE Conference, 2005



A written report prepared by Allison Whitby and Jenni Wegener was 


presented to the meeting.   Noted that six members of ANZACPE 


attended the Conference, four of whom participated in the ACPE 


Professional Standards Committee, chaired by Noel Brown a former 


member of ANZACPE.    ACPE is grappling with issues of how to 

maintain competency.   They were interested in ANZACPE’s 


commitment to re-accreditation.    Jenni referred to the workshops and 

keynote speakers.     Overall, this was a valuable experience for the


ANZACPE members who had been at the Conference.

Moved that the report be received



Carried

.



4

Listed are the letters that identify most of the subjects dealt with 


through the year:




INWARD

	DATE
	ITEM NUMBER
	FROM
	SUBJECT

	07.01.06
	1.06
	ASPEA
	Trademark

	17.02.06
	3.06
	Allison
	Request for a Level 2 or 3 supervisor for accreditation SJOG, Perth

	27.02.06
	4.06
	David Manks
	Professional Indemnity

	09.03.06
	9.06
	David Manks
	Report on Trade Marks and Indemnity Insurance for Conferlink

	10.03.06
	11.06
	David Manks
	Clarification Insurance Cover

	31.03.06
	13.06
	David Manks
	Constitution, TM’s Insurance

	22.04.06
	19.06
	Marilyn Hope
	Diana Essay Goss Prize Inf.

	30.06.06
	40.06
	David Manks
	Indemnity Insurance

	03.07.06
	43.06
	David Manks
	Copy, Letter of Appointment, (LOA))

	08.07.06
	46.06
	David Manks
	Request to proceed with  enquiry into Indemnity Ins.

	02.08.06
	52.06
	Geraldine Taylor
	Rep. for  SJOG Accreditation

	21.08.06
	53.06
	Keith McCollim
	Greetings to conference




OUTWARD

	DATE
	ITEM NUMBER
	TO
	SUBJECT

	31.03.06
	10.06
	Secretaries, Member Associations
	Trade marks, costs, requesting support

	20.05.06
	19.06
	Marilyn, Alan, Boyd
	DGEP matters

	08.07.06
	31.06
	David Manks
	Indemnity Insurance matters

	14.07.06
	34.06
	Katrina Palmer
	Marsh Pty, LOA (thru’ David M)

	14.07.06
	36.06
	Alan Galt
	Greetings on OAM

	14.07.06
	37.06
	Keith McCollim
	Greetings

	10.08.06
	38.06
	Geraldine Taylor & Allison W.
	Further request for rep., accreditation





It was agreed that other correspondence received and copies of 


correspondence sent be tabled.  The Secretary informed the meeting that most 
correspondence concerned ongoing matters of Trade Marks, Indemnity 
Insurance, the Diana Goss Essay Prize.   Most of the  correspondence was 
through email.

5
Reports 


5.1  President:  In her report Allison noted that ANZACPE had entered 
calmer waters in recent years but this was not an indication of inactivity.   
Often issues progress at a frustratingly slow pace.   She noted that ANZACPE 
work in various areas is being done by members who are already carrying a 
heavy workload.   Allison stated that CPE  is facing competition from other 


organizations in a far more competitive environment than in the past.  


Acknowledged the struggles faced by smaller member bodies and the need to 

create alliances with training offered by other member bodies in our 

Association.     Thanks expressed by the meeting for Allison’s report.



Allison moved that her report be received.



Carried 


5.2   Secretary:    Roy summarised the executive’s work during the past year, 

especially in the area of Trade Marks and Professional Indemnity Insurance.  


Thanks expressed to the members of the Association who have carried the 


workload of the Association.


Roy moved that his report be received



Carried

5.3   Treasurer:  As Adrian was not at the AGM the financial report was 
presented by the secretary.    In light of a projected deficit for this coming year 
there was considerable discussion about raising the fees.     It was agreed to 
defer further discussion until the secretary had an opportunity to have a phone 
conversation with the treasurer.


Roy moved that the report be received.



Carried



5.4   Registrar:
Allison presented the report on behalf of Jenny 
Washington who was not at the AGM.    The report is held on file.


Allison moved that the report be received.



Carried


The session closed at 1230 and resumed again on Thursday, September 7, 
2006, 0915.


The 16th Annual General Meeting of ANZACPE was reconvened at 0915, 

Thursday, September 7.


From those present at the first session of the AGM the following apologies 
were received for this session:


John McAlpine, Mary Klasen and Peter Oliver, together with the apologies 


received for the first session.


That the apologies be received.




Carried


5.3   Financial Matters:  The secretary reported on his conversation with 

Adrian.   The projected deficit for next year occurs only when the money for 

the ICPCC representative is paid out i.e. once every four years.  Adrian 

believes it isn’t necessary to raise the fees but will happily accept the will of 


the meeting.    The formula for calculating the fees is: $50.00 per supervisor 


and $220.00 for each member body.  Indicated he is willing to carry on as 


treasurer for this coming year.


The following motion was presented to the meeting:


“That ANZACPE fees from Member Associations be increased by the average 

of the CPI in Australia and New Zealand, in the previous financial year, 

rounded up to the next dollar, each year into the future, beginning with the 

fees for 2008.” 


By way of explanation, this enables Member Associations to seek approval for 

this at their next AGM’s.      In addition, this maintains present value of 


support from Member Associations for ANZACPE into the future


Moved:
Dan Murphy





Carried



5.5   Professional Standards Committee:   Jenni Wegener presented her 
written report.   In her report Jenni indicated “the work of the PSC has been 
largely focused on gathering together more information as the content and 

requirements of each member association for a supervisor’s education, 


standard of practice and experience gained before becoming eligible to present 
for accreditation.  This was considered a necessary step in the process of 


reviewing and developing workable common standards given the considerable 


diversity and resources available to our different member bodies”.     Noted 

the lack of senior level supervisory personnel in some member bodies.     This 


is of major concern and points to the need for smaller bodies to be supported 


by the larger member bodies.    Jenni reminded members that each member 


body needs to take responsibility for ensuring that members are aware of the 


standards.


Congratulated John McAlpine on his review and the recommendation that he 

be re-accredited.


Appreciation was expressed by members for Jenni’s work as Chair of the 

Committee.    It was recognised that this is often a difficult and challenging 


position and members are grateful for the competent and professional way in 


which Jenni carries out this task for the Association.  



Jenni moved that the report be received.



Carried
6
Reports of the Member Association Representatives
NZACPE –Primary concern has been to get new supervisors.   Keeping register of potential supervisors.

SANTACPE –Three centers, one of which is at Luther Seminary.    Darwin comes under the umbrella of SANTACPE.     Connection with ASPEA for supervisory training.

ASPEA – Anglican Center has ceased to exist.   The Alfred and Community Center has come into existence.   Seven supervisors took part in supervisory education.   One twilight seminar.   Pooling of resources from a number of organizations in terms of presenting seminars.   Noted the demise of M.S.T. after 18 years.    A new journal in supervision, electronic, is in the process of being established.     ASPEA engaged in a visionary process – this has been on the backburner this past year.

NSWCCPE – Two supervisory training weekends were held during the year.

ACPEWA – Membership is 40, most of whom have done at least one CPE unit.    Two of the members are supervisory members.    Two CPE centers, both will be having reviews before the end of this year.    A number of seminars held during the past year.    Connection with ANZACPE is valued.


QICPE – No members present at ANZACPE AGM.


Ian Bayliss reminded the meeting of the value of sending material about 
seminars around ANZACPE.

7
Diana Goss Memorial Essay Prize


Marilyn Hope reported that there were five entries for the award.     Two were 

from New Zealand, two from Australia and one was a joint Australia and New 


Zealand effort.   The judges commented they were five good essays, although 


none of the essays focussed specifically on “helps CPE move forward” as set 


out in the guidelines.  With the demise of M.S.T. advertising will be affected. 

The secretary indicated information will be sent out early in 2007 to member 

bodies, encouraging them to distribute the material as widely as possible. 


The winning entry was submitted by the Rev. Associate Professor Christopher 


Newell (Hobart) and Ms Christine Newman (Rotorua, New Zealand).    The 


title of the essay was “Embracing Cancer”.


The judges – Marilyn Hope, Alan Galt and Boyd Glassey – were thanked for 


the impressive work they did in assessing the entries.


The secretary indicated that future entries for the award need to be sent to the 


ANZACPE secretary rather than the secretaries of the member bodies.    The 
material advertising the award will make this clear.


In order for there to be only one title of the award, Marilyn moved that the 


award be known as:





Diana Goss Memorial Essay Prize


A hope was expressed that the essays may be published.     The secretary to 
raise this with the writers.

Moved








Carried

8
Trade Marks


The secretary reported that significant work had been done in the past year on 


this matter.    All member bodies had approved the application and accepted 
the costs involved.   Much of the ground work in Australia has been done by 
David Manks with the application in process of being filed by Adrian 
Flemming.    The two terms that are being registered are: “Clinical Pastoral 
Education” and “Supervised Pastoral Education”.     The Association will have 


to wait for two months before the names are registered, in case there is a 
protest.


NZACPE is in process of registering those titles in New Zealand.

9 
Professional Indemnity insurance

9.1  David Manks reported that this is a work in progress.     Most member 
bodies have signed a Letter of Appointment.     When all member bodies have 
signed Marsh Pty, acting on our behalf, will explore the possibilities of one 
policy covering both countries.


It was moved that the executive be empowered to act in seeking the support of 

each Member Association as further information comes to hand.


Moved








Carried


9.2   The following motion from the executive was moved:


“That a subcommittee consisting of Jenny Washington, David Manks and 
John McAlpine (subject to their approval), with Jenny as convenor, be formed 
to explore the benefits or otherwise of ANZACPE becoming a Company 
Limited by Guarantee, and its implications for Professional Indemnity 
Insurance, and to report back to the 2007 AGM.”


Moved








Carried

10
ANZACPE Conference, 2007


An invitation from NSWCCPE, by Alan Galt, was extended to ANZACPE to 
have the 2007 Conference in Sydney.      Alan distributed a flyer that, in 
addition to venue, invited members to submit papers to be presented at the 
conference.


Venue:
St Joseph’s Spirituality and Conference Center




Baulkham Hills


Date:

Conference commences on Sunday, September 9, 2007 and 


concludes on Thursday, September 13.

11
ANZACPE Conference, 2008


Liz Murphy indicated discussions are under way for ACPEWA to hold the 
Conference in 
2008.


12
Costs Associated with ANZACPE Activities



The Secretary reported that this had been discussed in the executive as 

requested at the last AGM.



The following motions arise from those discussions:



12.1
“That executive members attending committee meetings may apply to 
the ANZACPE treasurer for reimbursement of costs, if not otherwise covered 
by the member’s organization/institution”


Moved








Carried



12.2
Eric reported on the difficulty of establishing an equitable system 
whereby members on review committees can be reimbursed for the extra costs 
incurred.


He moved that the executive be asked to do work on a formula and report back 
to the 2007 AGM.


Moved 







Carried

13
Other Business



Graeme Gibbons shared a concern he has in light of his impending retirement 
from the position he has held for so long.    He is concerned about the future of 
that position, particularly the training aspect and the very real possibility that 
the training component will disappear.      Members acknowledged that the 
CPE center at Austin has served not only ASPEA but all member bodies in 
ANZACPE through the training in supervision.     Graeme believes that the 
body who will be reviewing the position need to be reminded of the 
importance of pastoral and supervisory training.     In light of Graeme’s 
concern – a concern supported by other members – the following motions 
were presented to the meeting:


“That the ANZACPE executive, in consultation with member bodies, be 
willing to make submissions to appointing body, where appropriate.”


Moved








Carried


“That ANZACPE make a submission to the Healthcare Chaplaincy Council of 
Victoria Inc.
regarding the value of the pastoral training aspect of the 
position held by the 
Rev. Dr Graeme Gibbons over a long period of time.”


The importance of this is to remind the Council that the training aspect has 
made a major contribution to pastoral development in Australasia.



Moved








Carried


Graeme Gibbons, Eric Cave and the Secretary to formulate the letter.


14
Election of Officers


14.1 The Secretary moved on behalf of the executive the following motion:


“That each office bearer shall hold office for a two (2) year term.   The 
Secretary and Vice-President shall be elected on alternative years to the 
President and the President-Elect.”





The changes made to the election process at the last AGM required 
clarification.     This motion ensures that there will be an overlap in the key 


positions.





14.2
Elections for positions to be filled this year:





14.3
President:

Eric Cave



Nominated at Conference, 2005


14.4
Vice-President:
Jenny Washington



Nominated:
Alan Galt

Seconder:   Don Prince


14.5
Treasurer:

Adrian Flemming




Nominated:
Ian Bayliss

Seconder:  Margie Virgin


14.6
Diana Goss Memorial Essay Prize Judges



Marilyn Hope




Nominated:
Margie Virgin

Seconder:  Bernadette Wurlod



Alan Galt 




Nominated:
Marilyn Hope

Seconder:  David Manks



Boyd Glassey



Nominated:
Ian Bayliss

Seconder:  John McAlpine



Those elected were applauded by the meeting.

15
Responses



Eric, in his own inimitable style, expressed the profound gratitude of the 
Association to Allison for her leadership, optimism and humour during the 
two years of her presidency.


Allison thanked the members of the executive.       


Allison expressed the best wishes of the Association to Graeme Gibbons and 

Judith Peterkin on their impending retirements.     She acknowledged the huge 
amount of work both have contributed to supervisory education.


Ian Bayliss thanked the ASPEA people who had planned the Conference.     In 
addition he recognized the setting in which the Conference had taken place – a 
place of beauty and refreshment.


All sentiments expressed were supported by acclamation.



The President closed the meeting at 1050.


Confirmed:
……………………………………………........President




…………………………………………………Secretary


Date:……………………………………………………………..

